Palliative Care GGC Website Editorial Group Meeting
Minute of meeting 16/02/16

Present: Paul Corrigan, Katie Clark, Christina Hamill, Stuart Milligan 
Apologies: Francesca Gray, David Gray, Euan Paterson, Jackie Britton*, Gillian Sherwood* (*Members have left the group)
Minute from August meeting approved.

1. Editorial Group Membership

Gillian Sherwood and Jackie Britton have moved on to new posts / different areas of work and will no longer attend the Editorial Group. Gillian Sherwood had asked CNS Barbara Simpson to take her place temporarily on the Editorial Group but Barbara has been off and was unable to attend. Once the new Lead Nurse for Palliative Care takes up her post PC will clarify if she will be joining the Editorial Group or if someone else will be put forward in her place. Karen Ross is taking over from Jackie Britton as Planning Manager for Palliative Care – PC will ask if Karen would like to join the group. Karen has a background in Long Term Conditions and the group agreed this could provide useful with the development of Non Malignant Palliative Care content for the website. The group agreed that when these changes to the membership are communicated to the MCN new members will also be canvassed.

2. Website – Content for Health Care Professionals
PC highlighted recent updates to content including Bereavement, MCCD, End of Life Care, Guidelines and the About Us webpage.
An updated GAEL document is due to be published early 2016 and following this PC will consult the End of Life Care group on the content and layout of the End Of Life Care webpage. PC will continue to consult with the NHSGGC Bereavement Group on content for the bereavement webpage. Contact details for Acute Teams have been updated. Community Hospice Referrals – PC will link in with the MCN Hospice IT sub group on publishing the latest information on hospice referral procedures. CH will try to find a contact from Social Work who may be able to link in with the group and identify social work resources relating to palliative care. PC continues to link in with Karen Allen on signposting to /publishing palliative care and bereavement information relating to Women and Children’s services.  

3. Website – Content for Patients / Carers

PC noted updates on the Patient / Carer area of the website including bereavement and medicine information leaflets.
PC has been in contact with Jane Collin, Health Improvement Lead for the new Support & Information Services with a view to cross promoting resources from the service and the palliative care website. PC has also been working with the MCN Patient Involvement sub group to gather information on patient involvement. It is hoped that through this work new content for the Patient / Carer area of the website can be developed. 
4. User Testing
PC noted that he had undertaken User Experience (UX) training last November and had signed up for a free trial of online user testing with ‘What Users Do’ website. The group discussed whether it would be more useful to use the free testing to assess content on the professional area of the website or content on the Patient / Carer area. PC will create a draft testing plan for both professional and Patient / Carer content and send to the group for feedback before proceeding. 
5. Social Media and Website Promotion
PC recently attended social media training run by NHSGGC Library Service and Social Media consultants. At this training PC was able to engage with other social media users within NHSGGC who are experiencing similar problems in promoting their accounts and attracting users. Splitting up the Palliative Care Twitter account into one for professionals and one for patients / carers may be a requirement at some stage but no advice/support on this is available from NHSGGC Communications. 

The group agreed that promotion of the palliative care Twitter account should be targeted at patient / carers already in the system who may be able assist in development and provide feedback on content.
As stated in Item 3, PC will continue to engage with the MCN Patient Involvement Sub Group and NHSGGC Support and Information Service on developing content for the Patient / Carer area and also increasing users for the Twitter account. 

SM noted that the University of West of Scotland will have a stall at the forthcoming Palliative Care Congress in Glasgow and suggested that it would be a good place to promote the website. PC will follow this up and also try to engage with any NHSGGC staff attending the congress.
PC noted that following the switch to a new content Management System (CMS) for the website, a new stats package had been deployed at the recommendation of Scottish Health on the Web (SHOW). This stats package has not worked as expected, possibly due to an inability to identify user number on the NHSGGC network. A return to using Google Analytics will be trialled for the next period between Editorial Group meetings. PC will also try to obtain accurate stats on use of the Patient / Carer area of the website within NHSGGC’s corporate website.
6. AOCB
SM raised with the group the possibility of publishing UWS student research on Palliative Care on the professional area of the website. PC noted that there was no technical barrier to doing this but there may be rights issues and it would helpful if the material was published on the University website and linked from the Palliative Care website. SM will look into what web space may be available at UWS.
